
MAIN FAMILY OF PARISHES’ OFFICE HOURS:  Immaculate Heart at St. Michael’s Church—2153 Parkwood Avenue 
Tues. to Fri.  9 am.—2 pm. Please call Shirl at 519-258-0910 Ext. 200 

Shirl can assist you at our main office. 

 
  

  
     
     
      

 ROSE CITY CENTRAL CATHOLIC FAMILY OF PARISHES 
IMMACULATE HEART, OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL HELP & ST. MICHAEL’S 

 
& Holy Trinity & St. Francis of Assisi 

 
Main Office Phone: 519– 258– 0910   

Email Address: *new email* rcc@dol.ca  Website: www.olph.dionet.org 

PASTORAL TEAM FOR ROSE CITY CENTRAL 
CATHOLIC FAMILY OF PARISHES 

 

Pastor: Rev. Glen Ball 519-258-0910 Ext. 222 (new 
Ext.)  gball@dol.ca        
Associate Pastor: Rev. Stanislaw Izdebski   
sizdebski@dol.ca 
Associate Pastor: Rev. Miro Grubišić 
Priest in Residence: Rev. Bill Kornacker 
Pastoral Minister: Sr. Elzbieta Mruczekௗ 
emruczek@dol.ca 
Pastoral Minister: Christine Toffolon,  519-966-1953 
Ext. 226 (new Ext.) ctoffolon@dol.ca 

 

 

Twelfth Sunday in  
Ordinary Time  
June 25, 2023 

ROSE CITY CENTRAL CATHOLIC  
FAMILY OF PARISHES STAFF  

IMMACULATE HEART, ST. MICHAEL’S & OLPH 
 

Main Office:  519-258-0910   -  rcc@dol.ca  *new email* 
Secretary/Bookkeeper: Shirl Masse Ext 200 smasse@dol.ca  
Secretary:      Miroslawa “Mirka” Rodzinka IH & OLPH  
Musicians:    Jim Dittmer (St. Michael & IH) 
           John Salalila (OLPH) 
           Roshell Mathias (OLPH)   
Maintenance:    Victor Piccolo (IH) 

    Paul Smith   (OLPH) 
                 

MASS TIMES FOR OUR ROSE CITY CENTRAL 
CATHOLIC FAMILY OF PARISHES 

 
SATURDAY EVENING: 
5:00 pm. at Our Lady of Perpetual Help (OLPH) 
5:00 pm. at Immaculate Heart in St. Michael’s 
5:00 pm. at St. Francis of Assisi (in Croatian) 
SUNDAY: 
9:00 am. at Holy Trinity (in English) 
9:00 am. at St. Francis (in English) 
10:30 am. at OLPH  
10:30 am. at Holy Trinity (in Polish) 
11:00 am. at St. Francis (in Croatian) 
12:30 pm. at Immaculate Heart in St. Michael’s 
12:30 pm. at Holy Trinity (in Polish)  
Mass schedule for St. Michael’s— 
Sunday July 16 at 9:00 am. 

SACRAMENTS OF INITIATION 
Baptism:  Register Online  

First Communion & First Reconciliation:  Registration is 
now closed for 2023 

Confirmation - Registration is now closed for 2023 
SACRAMENTS OF HEALING 

Reconciliation: at St. Michael’s Sat.’s from 2– 3:00 pm. 
2153 Parkwood Ave. 

Sacrament of the Sick:  Please call the office 
SACRAMENTS OF SERVICE 

Marriage:  Call the office at least six months in advance  
Holy Orders:  Contact the office 

‘ROSE CITY CENTRAL’ CATHOLIC  
FAMILY OF PARISHES PRAYER 

Lord, please console and protect our ‘Rose City Central’ family of  
parishes.  May we become a true Catholic family.  

We come to You Holy Trinity and ask You to guide our path  
as we become witnesses of our faith.  

To Immaculate Mary our Mother, we ask for your perpetual help;  
and we ask Saint Francis for peace  and Saint Michael for protection.  

Amen. 

 
WEEKDAY (DAILY) MASS SCHEDULE FOR 
HOLY TRINITY & ST. FRANCIS OF ASSISI 

 
Holy Trinity- 1035 Ellis Street East, : Monday to Friday at 7:00 
pm. in Polish & Saturday at 8:00 am.in English 
 
St. Francis of Assisi—1701 Turner Road : Tuesday to Friday at 
6:00 pm. in Croatian 

“BEING A MISSION-ORIENTED CHURCH THAT 
FORMS DISCIPLES OF JESUS.” 



BAPTISM FOR OLPH &  
IMMACULATE HEART CHURCH  

Once you have filled out the online baptism registration 
form from our website, Christine will email you with the available 
dates. Baptisms for OLPH and Immaculate Heart will now take 
place during our weekend Masses. Saturday evening at 5:00 pm. 
or Sunday morning at 10:30 am. or at Immaculate Heart at 12:30 
pm. Information about the one required baptismal prep night will 
be sent to you once the registration form has been received by 
Christine. Further information is found on our website. Please 
direct questions to Christine at 519-966-1953, Ext:226 or email 
her ctoffolon@dol.ca       

ANNOUNCED MASSES FOR  
IMMACULATE HEART/ST. MICHAEL 

 & OLPH CHURCHES 
 

Tues. June 27 at 6:00 pm. at OLPH   
Maria & Paul Cacilhas ...by Family 
Esperanza Valerio …by Daughter & Family 
Souls in Purgatory esp. Deceased Members… by FOSS 
Gerald Lemay ...by Virginia Lemay 
 

Wed. June 28 at 12:00 pm. at Immaculate Heart/St. Michael’s 
Souls in Purgatory especially FOSS  ...by Mary Lou Eden        
Intentions of Annibale Biasutto … by Family   
Joseh Bonnici … by Daughters  
Steven St. John … by Jim & Renee Little & Family   
Deborah Sutherland  … by Jim & Renee Little & Family 
John Luigi Urso  … by Family 
 

Thurs. June 29 at 6:00 pm. at OLPH   
Paul Marion … by Louis & Family 
Vincenzo Panecaldo ...by Family 
Souls in Purgatory esp. Deceased Members… by FOSS 
 

Fri. June 30 at 8:00 am. at Immaculate Heart/St. Michael’s 
Holy Souls in Purgatory...by Marie   
Matthew Harper… by  Steven S. 
   

To Everything there is a season... “a time to be healed...”  
For our parishioners who are sick, in the hospital or 
awaiting surgery. 
There is “a time  for everything under Heaven.....” 

Please pray for those who have died from our families and from 
our Rose City Central Catholic Family of Parishes’ community, 
especially John Paul Larocque & Grace Kelly; Ann Baxter’s   
sister. 

 Gospel Reflection: Matthew 10:26-33 
Jesus assures the Twelve that God cares about them.    
We read today’s Gospel in the context of last week’s Gospel in which Jesus sent the twelve disciples to proclaim the kingdom of heaven. In 
between last week’s reading and today’s reading, Jesus has predicted that the disciples will face difficulties in their mission. Many people will 
not receive them well, even within the land of Israel. Even family members will turn away from 
the disciples because of the disciples’ commitment to Jesus and the kingdom. Today’s Gospel 
offers the disciples consolation against this difficult truth. 
This section of Matthew’s Gospel should be read in the context of Matthew’s intended audience, a 
Jewish-Christian community. The Gospel alludes to the dangers and persecutions that this 
community has most likely already faced and will continue to face. To reassure this community, 
Matthew recalls for them the encouraging words of Jesus that we read today. 
In this Gospel passage, Jesus might be understood as putting suffering in perspective. The disciples 
of Jesus are called upon to keep their focus on God. Those who can harm the body do not have 
ultimate power; God does. Still persecution and suffering can not be avoided or prevented. But 
Jesus reassures his disciples that God knows and cares about what happens to his children. 
We might not face the same type of persecution, but we do experience difficulties as we endeavor to live a Christian life. Sometimes we let the 
opinions of others prevent us from doing what we know to be right. We need the reminder that what God thinks about us is more important. 
We are reassured by the promise that God cares for us and protects us.   *From Loyolapress.com  

Pope’s Prayer Intentions for June :  
For the abolition of torture: We pray that the international com-
munity may commit in a concrete way to ensuring the abolition 
of torture and guarantee support to victims and their families. 

BAPTISMAL BLESSINGS  
On Sunday June 25 we welcomed  
Emma Louise Helen Hawkins & Henry              
Arthur Daniel Hawkins , children of Adam 
Hawkins  & Jillian  Soulard &  Harvey Anthony            

Maurice Soulard son of Patrick Soulard & Tanya 
Drouillard to the  Christian Catholic Faith through the 
graced filled waters of Baptism at Immaculate Heart 
Church.  
We welcomed Ledion Vushaj son of Leke Vushaj & 
Leze Grishaj  on Sunday June 25 from the Albanian 
Catholic Community at OLPH Church. 
“God gives your children the gifts of the Holy Spirit. And 
what gifts these are! You are choosing these gifts for 
your children now in Baptism, and later they will make 
their own choice to strengthen those gifts in Confirma-
tion.” 

We celebrate a grace filled moment in the life of Gabriella Occhinero  
from our Rose City Central Catholic Family of Parishes—who received a 
great Catholic moment in the sacrament of the MOST HOLY                        
EUCHARIST for the first time on Sunday June 25 at OLPH Church. 
Jesus wants to be invited into your life. He wants to be your friend. He 
wants to encourage you, guide you, listen to you, and love you. Jesus 
wants to help you become the-best- version-of-yourself, 
grow in virtue, and live a holy life. You are blessed!  
Today you received the incredible gift of Jesus at your 
First Communion. Never take this gift for granted—  
 
“God our loving Father thank you for all the ways you 
bless me. Help me to be aware that every person, place 
and adventure I experience is an opportunity to love you 
more. Fill me with the desire to change and grow and 
give me the grace to become the best version of myself 
in every moment of everyday. Amen.” 
 

“Love God, serve God; everything is in that.”  
St. Clare of Assisi 



BINGO COMMITTEE AT IMMACULATE HEART 
Please do not forget to support our Church Bingo’s from 
Immaculate Heart Church. They are held at All Star Gam-
ing Centre on Walker Rd. The Bingos are very important 
to Immaculate Heart parish. A big thank you to all the vol-

unteers and participants who continually make the effort to support 
Immaculate Heart parish. Our next assigned date are:  Thurs. July 6 
from 11 am.—1 pm. & Mon. July 17 from 3—5 pm. 

**TIME CHANGE**YARD SALE MEETING 
AT OLPH 

There will be a Planning Meeting to begin the plan-
ning of our YARD SALE (in August) for OLPH par-
ish. The planning meeting will be held in our hall on 
Tuesday June 27 at 7:15 pm.  Last year the Yard 

Sale was very successful—however we could use a lot more volun-
teers!! Parishioners—start collecting your “valuable” treasures! We 
will be accepting your valuable treasures beginning the first week of 
August. 

OLPH SOCIETY OF  ST. VINCENT DE PAUL-  
 If you would like to make a monetary donation to the SSVP we offer 

the option for you to make an e-transfer to 
ssvpolph@hotmail.com—in the memo line please put your 
name & address. The answer to the question is : SSVPOLPH or 
you may leave a donation in the offertory basket. The SSVP 
green envelopes are found next to the offertory basket.  Calls to 

the SSVP can be reached at 519-966-1953 EXT. 236 **When you are 
shopping for your groceries if you can pick up diced tomatoes, jam 
and or snacks for our SSVP pantry it would be appreciated.  

The Windsor-Essex County Right to 
Life Association will hold its Annual 
General Meeting at 7:30 p.m. on 
Wednesday, June 28, 2023. This 
meeting will take place at the office located at 2541 Jefferson Blvd. 
Windsor, ON.  N8T 2W5. If you would like to attend  please contact the 
office by email at windsoressexrighttolife@gmail.com.  Thank you for 
your continued support in defending the sanctity of life for all human 
beings. 

Save the date-  on July 15/16  the Society of St. Vincent de 
Paul at Immaculate Heart Church will be hosting a  
BUNDLE DRIVE at Immaculate Heart/St. Michael’s 
Church parking lot. 
The SSVP truck will be in the Immaculate Heart/St. Michael’s 
Church parking lot on Sat. 
July 15 & Sunday July 16 
before and after both Masses. 
If you wish to donate, please 
bring CLOTHING only. 
If you have other items to 
donate you may bring those directly to the SSVP store on Lau-
zon Rd.  

SSVP AT IMMACULATE HEART 
Please remember us when you go shopping and pick up jam 
and tuna.  St. Vincent de Paul food calls: 519-258-0910 Ext 
235 (*please note this is a new number and Ext.) 

Please help support Maya 
Jaglarz—a young adult from 
Holy Trinity Church during her 
mission year with NET Cana-
da—to bring the Gospel to young 
people, to re-engage and transform them in the Catholic faith. 
Here is a message from Maya…. 
“I’m a Polish-Canadian teenager from Windsor. I love spending 
time outdoors, learning about plants and making things by cro-
cheting or sewing. I joined NET this year to build my life on a 
firm foundation of faith. I felt a call to put my faith in action to 
help Catholic youth develop their faith and face the challenges of 
embracing living in Christ during adolescence. I want to learn 
how to share my love for God and grow deep roots in Christ, to 
guide me through the rest of my life. What better way to do that 
than through NET? If you’d like to support me in my mission 
work with NET Canada, I encourage you to support me financial-
ly in any way you can. Every donation is appreciated and allows 
us to reach youth all across Canada! For those able to donate $50+ 
or provide us with monthly donations, you will receive a quarterly 
NET Newsletter and personal updates from myself on the road. 
*All donations over $20 are tax receipted.   
Thank you for joining me on this beautiful journey! Please keep 
us in your prayers! God bless!!” 
Ways to give: Mail a cheque to NET Canada and men-
tion it is for Maya Jaglarz’s mission:1820 St. Joseph 
Blvd., Orleans, ON K1C 7C6, by phone—1– 613– 
841– 4141 or go online to her personal page at https://
www.netcanada.ca/missionaries/maya-jaglarz/ 
To connect with Maya you can email her at 
majaglarz@gmail.com or call her at 226-260-3255. 
Maya needs to raise $8,500.00 to be able to go on her mission trip 
with NET. Please help Maya reach her goal. Say YES! We want 
to see youth transformed and re-engaged in the Catholic faith. We 
are blessed to have a young adult like Maya in our Rose City Cen-
tral Catholic Family of Parishes. 

FEAST DAY AT OLPH CHURCH 
On Tuesday June 27 we will celebrate the Feast 
Day of Our Lady of Perpetual Help at our regu-
lar Tuesday night Mass at 6:00 pm. 
Stay after Mass and join us outside for ice 
cream. We invite everyone to join us. 

The CWL from OLPH will be supporting the Street 
Outreach for the Society of St. Vincent de Paul—
Windsor Essex Central Council. 
For the months of July & August our members will be 
collecting new socks for women and men, rain pouches 
and new underwear for men and women. (all sizes). If 
parishioners would like to join us in our collection you may 
bring these items (new only) to the Church and leave them in 
the narthex or with Christine. 
The Street Outreach—”boots on the ground volunteers” go out 
into the streets of Windsor and “encounter with dignity and 
respect, those homeless individuals in need and provide to 
them those resources which we have on hand and available at 

that moment and in that moment.” 
*taken from their Mission Statement. 

LIVESTREAM OF BISHOP DABROWSKI’S  
INSTALLATION 

The Installation Mass of Bishop Joseph 
Dabrowski as the 14th bishop of the Diocese of 
Charlottetown will be livestreamed through the 
following link: https://youtube.com/live/_vg_4vxeeKs.  The event 
will begin at 3:00 p.m. Atlantic Daylight Time (2:00 p.m. EDT) on 
Thursday, June 29. It will also be recorded and available following 
the live event. 

EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT  
HOLY TRINITY  

Eucharistic Adoration takes place on the first Friday of every month 
at Holy Trinity. It will begin after the 7:00 pm. Mass on Friday and 
continue until Saturday at 8:00 a.m. (English Mass at 8:00 am.) 
Come and spend time with our Lord on Friday July 7 to Saturday 
July 8. 



FEAST & MEMORIAL DAYS 
June 27—Our Lady of Perpetual Help 
June 27—St. Cyril of Alexandria 
June 28—St. Irenaeus 
June 29—St. Peter & St. Paul 
June 30—The First Martyrs of the Holy Roman Church 
July 1—Canada Day 
July 1—Our Lady’s Saturday 

News from our Rev. Lionel Belanger Council #11090 
We Knights want to congratulate all grade 8 students of Rose 
City Central Family of Parishes upon their completion of ele-
mentary school and wish them continued success as they enter 
High School in the fall. As this school year draws to a close 
we would like to wish all students a safe, fun, and wonderful 
summer. Finally, all our best to Mr. Tony Gabriel (St Angela 
principal past 7 years), good luck at his new assignment at 
Lassaline school in September. He has been very supportive 
of our Knights involvement over the years and has become a 
Knight of Columbus himself. 
"Courage is fear that has said its prayers"- Dorothy Bernard. 
"Courage is being afraid but going on anyhow." - Dan Rather 

Did you know that we have Children's Liturgy packages? 
When you attend mass an Usher, Christine or Melissa (at 
OLPH) will give your child a Children's Liturgy zippered 
pouch. We offer this to our children and families at OLPH & 
Immaculate Heart Church. Inside the pouch it will have the 
Children’s bulletin for that week’s Readings & Gospel, col-
oured pencils & a sharpener. If we miss you when you come 
in please ask for the zippered pouch. 

BINGO & GAMING—OLPH CHURCH 
The appreciation gift for the choir was purchased from the 
funds from our sessions at the All Star Gaming Centre. Our 
bingo sessions are held at All Star Gaming Centre 
on Walker Rd.   
Our next assigned dates are Tues. July 4 from 1—3 
pm. & Tues. July 18 from 1 – 3 pm .We are always 
looking for new volunteers. Just let Christine know 
if you are interested. 

RETROUVAILLE WEEKEND 
Retrouvaille ("retro-vi" with a long i) has helped 
tens of thousands of couples experiencing marital 
difficulty at all levels of distress including disillu-
sionment and deep misery. The program is designed 

to provide the tools to help get marriages back on track. 
Retrouvaille London will be hosting a Retrouvaille Marriage 
Weekend on August 11 – 13, 2023. More information about 
Retrouvaille is at www.dol.ca/retrouvaille.  

YEAR OF PRAYER 
Vocations Shrine Day in Merlin, ON. 
Fr. Danny Santos, Director of Vocations and 
Seminarians, has been invited on Sunday, 
July 2 from 11 am. to 3 pm., to Our Lady 
of the Rosary Shrine (5773 Tenth Line, 
Chatham Kent ON) as the Guest Celebrant 
for the day. The day begins with Mass, Ro-
sary Procession and a Holy Hour for Voca-
tions to the Priesthood. Details for the event 
are included on the poster, which can be 
viewed at https://dol.ca/pictures/2023/6/
Merlin%20Shrine 20Poster.png 
All are welcome to attend. 
  

LITURGY DURING COTTAGE SEASON 
In most parishes, many of the aspects of parish life slow down in the 
summer, or even take a break. Following the rhythm of the school 
year, family vacations, and time at the cottage, parish activities 
enter into a relaxing lull. (Of course, for parishes in cottage country, 
things may be picking up!) Many, many people get at least some 
time for relaxation and refreshment, preparing to ramp up again with 
renewed vigour after Labour Day. The liturgy, however, just keeps 
on going. The liturgical calendar knows nothing about this yearly 
rhythm, and the Sundays of Ordinary Time continue along as they 
always do. Sunday is always Sunday, regardless of the time of year. 
Even in this “ordinary” season, it’s a celebration of the “day of the 
Lord”: entering into the death and resurrection of Christ, coming 
together as the baptismal priesthood, and experiencing a foretaste of 
the kingdom of God. None of this is diminished when we’re other-
wise experiencing some “down time.” Practically speaking, especial-
ly for some liturgical ministries, this is a bit of a conundrum. The 
challenge is to figure out how to honour everyone’s changing calen-
dars during this time, allow some personal renewal, and still make 
sure our Sunday liturgies are celebrated appropriately fully. 
For some ministries it is straightforward to keep on going, and sched-
uling works the way it always does: there can always be at least one 
lector for the readings; there can usually be found enough ministers 
of communion to serve the needs of the number of people in the as-
sembly. Homilies should never be skipped on Sundays, and can get 
the same care as usual, even if a lack of air conditioning might call 
for them to be mercifully just a little shorter on occasion. Sometimes 
the biggest change is for musicians, especially choirs. It’s often the 
established practice that choirs simply take the summer off. Rehears-
als are put on hold. Yet, especially with smaller groups, it’s worth 
asking singers if they can keep on going. A “skeleton crew” of sing-
ers can sustain their ministry among the assembly, even without 
weekly rehearsals, making use of music that’s familiar to all. And 
there’s no need to pare back the music, reciting what would normally 
be sung; even a single cantor can lead the assembly in just as many 
“parts of the mass” as always. The music might be a lot simpler, with 
fewer people and only familiar music, but even then the sung liturgy 
is still fully functioning. *Scripture commentary and reflections by 
Andrea Di Giovanni. Music suggestions by Janet Loo. Editing 
and notes (where not otherwise indicated) by Rev. Michael Béchard 
and Christian McConnell. 



FAMILY ACTIVITY FOR 12TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

READINGS OF THE WEEK 
Monday–  Genesis 12:1-9; Responsorial Psalm, Psalms 
33:12-13, 18-19, 20, 22; Gospel, Matthew 7:1-5       
Tuesday— Genesis 13:2, 5-18; Responsorial Psalm, 
Psalms 15:2-3, 3-4, 5; Gospel, Matthew 7:6, 12-14            
Wednesday— Genesis 15:1-12, 17-18; Responsorial Psalm, Psalms 
105:1-2, 3-4, 6-7, 8-9; Gospel, Matthew 7:15-20  
Thursday—  First Reading: Acts 12:1-11; Responsorial Psalm, 
Psalms 34:2-3, 4-5, 6-7, 8-9; Second Reading: 2 Timothy 4:6-8, 17– 
18; Gospel, Matthew 16:13-19  
Friday— Genesis 17:1, 9-10, 15-22; Responsorial Psalm, Psalms 
128:1-2, 3, 4-5; Gospel, Matthew 8:1-4  
Saturday— Isaiah 56:1. 6-7; Responsorial Psalm, 84; Gospel, Mat-
thew 5:1 –12a  
Sunday– First Reading: 2 Kings 4:8-12, 14-16; Responsorial Psalm, 
Psalms 89:2-3, 16-17, 18-19; Second Reading: Romans 6:3-4, 8-11; 
Gospel, Matthew 10:37-42  

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION is offered monthly at Immac-
ulate Heart/St. Michael’s Church. It takes place every first Fri-
day of the month— July 7 from 8:30 am.—5:30 pm. If you 
would like to be on their schedule of adorers and join them for 
an hour of Adoration please call the office at 519– 258– 0910 
and leave your name with Shirl, our secretary/bookkeeper.  

GARDENING HELP NEEDED  AT OLPH 
Our trees and bushes desperately need trimming. Can you trim tress 

and bushes? Our flowers beds also need the weeds pulled. 
Come when you can and pull some weeds for us. However 
please let Christine know if you are going to pull weeds or 
trim bushes. There have been flowers and seeds planted 
and we want to be sure they remain in place. Bring your 

own tools. Yard waste bags can be provided if you let Christine 
know ahead of time.  

DID YOU KNOW? 
At the OLPH CWL meeting in June our Community Rep brought this information to the attention of our mem-
bers. Please note that this is not just the CWL members responsibility but all of our responsibility as Catholics. 
Palliative care is explicitly recognized under the human right to health.” 
At the 2018 national convention, CWL members passed resolution 2018.03 Legislate Designation of Hospice/
Palliative Care Services in Facilities to Exclude Medical Assistance in Dying Legislation. Please take another 
look at the action Plan for this resolution. ACT!!! 
Action Plan 
1. Write to the prime minister, ministers of justice and health, and your member of parliament, urging the federal government to legislate 
designation of hospice/palliative care free from medical assistance in dying. 
2. Educate members on keeping hospice and palliative care free from medical assistance in dying. 
3. Where hospices are performing medical assistance in dying, withdraw all funding. Write to the board of directors of hospices stating the 
reason for the withdrawal of donations. 
4. Monitor the federal government’s response to the request contained in the resolution.  * This action plan is something we ALL can do! 
 
The public needs to understand the practice of palliative care and how it is a viable, life- respecting option for MAiD, which the Canadian 
Conference of Catholic Bishops (CCCB) describes as the intentional taking of human life and, as such, is “a grave and morally unjustifia-
ble act.” As members of the League one of our Objects of the League is to protect the sanctity of life. MAiD is in direct conflict with our 
personal moral values and our church’s beliefs. We need to bombard the government with our concerns. Pressure to further expand MAiD 
into more vulnerable populations resulted in Bill C-7 An Act to amend the Criminal Code (medical assistance in dying), receiving royal 
assent in March 2021. This bill is a historic advance in expanding MAiD criteria and reducing safeguards. Those living with disabilities or 
mental illness (including emancipated minors) are all now considered candidates for euthanasia, even without a terminal illness. It seems 
that legislative Acts are being revised to readily and easily allow for more and more persons to use MaiD.  
Prayer for the Protection of Human Life 
Heavenly Father, Lord and Maker of all that is good, fill our hearts with joy before the wonders of Your creation. Open our eyes to the 
presence of Your beloved Son Jesus in all those we encounter and especially in the weakest and most vulnerable among us. Where we 
see life threatened, at its beginning or at its end, or by poverty and deprivation, inspire us with love and mercy, so that, empowered by 
Your Holy Spirit, we may work together to defend human dignity. Help us to build a culture of life: a culture in which each and every 
person is loved and valued as Your child, from conception to natural death, and in every circumstance of life. Amen.  
Mary, Mother of the living, pray for us. 

Instrumentum Laboris  
Released 

The “Instrumentum Laboris. 
A document of the whole 
Church” has been released by 
the Vatican in preparation for 
the first sessions of the 16th 
General Assembly of the Syn-
od of Bishops in October 
2023. The IL is on the Vati-
can’s Synod website in several 
languages at this link https://
www.synod.va/en/synodal-
process/the-universal-phase/
documents.html 
(An FAQ and synthesis/
summary are 
also posted 
there).  
  

Our Mother of Perpetual Help, pray for us!  



Follow & Like us on Facebook at  
Our Lady of Perpetual Help Windsor 
& Immaculate Heart Parish Windsor 

Welcome! We are glad you joined us!  Registration forms are 
available online– on our website or in the narthex or back of 
the Church. If  you need to update your information on 
record, please email or call the office .   

PARISH COMMITTEES & GROUPS at  
IMMACULATE HEART 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
Pat Power; Grand Knight 

CATHOIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE 
Anna St. Antoine; President 

SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 
Pat Rondot; President 

 SACRISTAN 
Vicky Masotti 

HOMEBOUND 
Paulette DesRosiers 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE 
Pat & Michelle Rondot 

 
PARISH COMMITTEES & GROUPS at OLPH  

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS:   
Donny Thivierge, Grand Knight   226-757-4773  

CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE:    
Janis McIsaac; President 

SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL:   
Gail Lee-Woodcock; President 

PASTORAL CARE MINISTRY 
Dory Jimenez 

SOCIAL JUSTICE 
Bonnie Drago 

 
 

Pastoral Family of Parishes Council 
Father Glen Ball * Father Stanislaw Izdebski Holy Trinity * Fa-
ther Miro St. Francis of Assisi * Sister Elzbieta Mruczekௗ Holy 
Trinityௗ* Christine Toffolonௗ Our Lady of Perpetual Helpௗ* Tony 
Blak Holy Trinity  * John Nabben St. Michael  * Tina Papac St. 
Francis of Assisi * Steve  Pellarin Our Lady of Perpetual Helpௗ * 
Joe Piskovic St. Francis of Assisi  * Frank Quint St. Michaelௗ & 
Immaculate Heart * Michelle Rondot Immaculate Heart * Chris 
Sak Our Lady of Perpetual Help * Victor  Wolanski Holy Trinity 
*   Nancy Charron (recording secretary) Our Lady of Perpetual 
Help 

AA meetings  are held every Tuesday at 10:00 am. in the small 
hall at Immaculate Heart Church. 

**Mass Intentions at OLPH can be made with Christine by 
emailing her, or leaving an envelope in the offertory basket,. 
Mass Intentions for Immaculate Heart or St. Michael’s  can be 
made by leaving an envelope in the offertory basket or calling 
Shirl at 519-258-0910 or by emailing her.  
.Mass Intentions are $10.00 each.   
** Please note that if you are asking for a certain date please 
send in your request at least three weeks in advance. Thank 
you. 

POSTURE DURING MASS When the priest cleanses his hands dur-
ing the Preparation of the Gifts—we stand for the prayer: "May the 
Lord accept the sacrifice at your hands for the praise and glory of his 
name, for our good and the good of all his holy 
Church.”  
After the distribution of Holy Communion. There is a 
period of sacred silence; it should begin as soon as the 
distribution of Holy Communion has been completed. 
At this point the faithful may sit or kneel. The faithful 
should not be required to stand during the purification of vessels, or 
until the reposition of the Blessed Sacrament.  

SENIORS’ EUCHRE CARD CLUB 
The seniors card club will take a break for the summer months. They 
will resume playing cards in September. For 
more information call Diane Miller at 519-
990-1856.  

If you have a loved one who is homebound and they 
would like to receive a visit from our Pastoral Care 
Team call the office to set up a time.  
Home visits can take place for parishioners from Im-
maculate Heart, OLPH & St. Michael’s Church. 

ASSUMPTION UNIVERSITY GRADUATE DIPLOMA IN 
CATHOLIC STUDIES - FALL 2023  

ADMISSION NOW OPEN 
Graduate Diploma in Catholic Studies 
The Cappucci Scholarship in Christian Studies (valued at $1,000) 
The Minotti Scholarship in Christian Studies (valued at $1,000) 
The Hon. Joseph Comuzzi Scholarship (valued at $1,000) 
The Dr. Daniel Andreae Scholarship in Jewish-Catholic Dialogue. 
Three New Scholarships for Fall 2023 valued at $800 each. 
We are also accepting applications for Fall scholarships.  These 
scholarships are open to all students admitted into the Graduate 
Diploma in Catholic Studies. 
The deadline to apply is August 15, 2023, by 12:00 Noon. Proof 
of acceptance into the graduate diploma is required before apply-
ing for these scholarships. 
Please apply https://assumptionu.ca/diploma-in-catholic-
studies/ The application form is at the bottom of the page.  
Please have a copy of your undergraduate transcripts sent to regis-
trar@assumptionu.ca. 
Early applications are encouraged as space is limited. The diplo-
ma is considered a hiring asset by eight Catholic school boards in 
Ontario. 
  

CHARISMATIC 
HEALING MASS  The 
first Friday of the 
month. The next Mass 
will be on July 7—at  
St. Michael’s Church 
at 7:00 pm. Prayer 
Teams are available. All 
are invited to attend. 
Elevator is available. 

CWL Day at the Our Lady of the Rosary Shrine, Merlin 
July 26, 2023— 
9:30 - 10:00 a.m. Meet and Greet 
10:00 - 11:00 a.m. Prayerful Reflection 
11:00 a.m. Mass 
12:00 p.m. Lunch 
1:15 p.m. Rosary 
Bring your own lunch and lawn chair. Coffee, tea and water will be 
available 
If you are interesting in going and car pooling/driving please call 
Bonnie Drago at 519– 972-5590 or email her at bdrago@mnsi.net 


